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24-# 8Ȯɯ2$/3$,!$1ɯƖƕ 
Twenty-fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Isaiah 55:6-9; Philippians 1:20-24, 27; Matthew 20:1-16 

  9:00am  Mothersô & Fathersô Confraternity 

10:30am  25th Wedding Anniversary - - -    

   (Hall)      Jim & Mary Ann Cermak 

Masses:  7:30, 9:00, 10:30am, 12:00 Noon, 5:30pm 

,.-# 8Ȯɯ2$/3$,!$1ɯɯƖƖ 
Proverbs 3:27-34; Luke 8:16-18 

  7:00am    John Watt 

  8:30am    John Maksym 

  7:00pm   Jamie Barth 

34$2# 8Ȯɯ2$/3$,!$1ɯƖƗ 
St. Pius of Pietrelcina 

Proverbs 21:1-6, 10-13; Luke 8:19-21 

  7:00am    Frances Sidari 

  8:30am    Albert Grattino 

  7:00pm    Decôd of Moser Family 

6$#-$2# 8Ȯɯ2$/3$,!$1ɯƖƘ 
Proverbs 30:5-9; Luke 9:1-6 

  7:00am    Anna Grischik &Anna Maruschak 

  8:30am    Josephine Bukovac 

  7:00pm    Decôd of Kuchynski Family 

3'412# 8Ȯɯ2$/3$,!$1ɯƖƙ 
Ecclesiastes 1:2-11; Luke 9:7-9 

  7:00am    Poor Souls in Purgatory 

  8:30am    Elizabeth, Ignatius & Joseph Patka 

  7:00pm   Louis & Pauline Peters 

%1(# 8Ȯɯ2$/3$,!$1ɯƖƚ 
Ecclesiastes 3:1-11; Luke 9:18-22 

  7:00am    Joseph & Lena Calio 

  8:30am    Mel Lansky 

  7:00pm   Frank Spilker, Sr 

2 341# 8Ȯɯ2$/3$,!$1ɯƖƛ 
St. Vincent de Paul 

Ecclesiastes 11:9ð12:8; Luke 9:43b-45 

  8:00am   Rosemary Dietrich 

12:00pm   Weddingð 

       Lindsey Coyle & Gautam Rajan 

  2:00pm   Weddingð 

                    Tiffany Eakin & Christopher Woznicki 

  4:00pm   50th Wedding Anniversary - - -    

       William & Marianne Gimmel 

VIGIL MASSES:  4:00 & 6:00pm  

24-# 8Ȯɯ2$/3$,!$1ɯƖƜ 
Twenty-sixth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Ezekiel 18:25-28; Philippians 2:1-11; Matthew 21:28-32 

10:30am    Msgr. Nicholas Monaghan 

Masses:  7:30, 9:00, 10:30am, 12:00 Noon, 5:30pm 
 

Congratulations and Godôs blessings to Katherine & Ryan 

Bennett on the baptism of their son, Raymond Kenneth. 

          

                             III  Lindsey Coyle &Gautam Rajan 

  III  Tiffany Eakin & Christopher Woznicki 

                              II   Katherine Arndt & Michael Ritondaro 

                              II   Rebecca DeMattia & Jason Johnson 

                               I   Debra Bonvissuto & Brandon Schreiner 

+(%$ɯ(2ɯ"' -&$#Ȯɯ-.3ɯ$-#$# 
$ÛÌÙÕÈÓɯÙÌÚÛɯÎÙÈÕÛɯÜÕÛÖɯÛÏÌÔȮɯ.ɯ+ÖÙË 

1ÖÉÌÙÛɯ9ÌÚáÖÛÌÒ 

)ÌÙÙàɯ!ÖÜÙÕÌ 

, 22ɯ -#ɯ1.2 18ɯ%.1ɯ+(%$ 

Be a witness to your Faith ð come to the 8:00am Mass and   

Rosary for Life on the last Saturday of the month ðSeptember 

27th, to pray for the protection of all Human Life from the    

moment of  conception to natural death. 



2Ûȭɯ"ÏÈÙÓÌÚɯ!ÖÙÙÖÔÌÖɯ"ÏÜÙÊÏ ɯɯɯɯ2Ì×ÛÌÔÉÌÙɯƖƕȮɯƖƔƕƘ

  When the Benedictine monk Anselm 

Zupka was ordained a priest in 1967, he was 

assigned by the Abbot to provide weekend help 

at St Charles Borromeo Parish in Parma.    

Forty-seven years later, Father Anselm OSB is still our faithful 

weekend helper.  In the last almost half-century, Father Anselm 

has made hundreds of friends.  He is frequently asked to witness 

marriages and to baptize the young. He remains an inspiring 

preacher. It would not be St Charles without Father Anselm.  To 

my knowledge, there is no priest in the Diocese of Cleveland, full 

or part-time, who has served in one parish longer than he.  In 

2011, after many years as a German teacher and counselor at 

Benedictine High School, Father Anselm ñchanged careersò and 

became chaplain at Cantonôs Walsh University.  He quickly made 

his mark there and he was selected as ñMan of the Yearò for 

2014.  Again during this school yearðbecause of his University 

responsibilitiesðFather Anselm is limited to our Saturday 4:00 

and 6:00pm or to the Sunday 7:30am Masses at St Charles.  

However, during holiday and vacation times, Father Anselm will 

be available for our full schedule of Masses.   

 Thank you, Father Anselm as we mark your forty-seven 

years of faithful service and friendship.  We are looking forward 

to your fiftieth anniversary with us in 2017! 

 Another word of thanks to allðin front of and behind 

the scenes--who made last weekôs Sixtieth Jubilee celebration 

such a memorable event for Sister Patrick Marieðand for our 

parish.   A special tip of the Appreciation Hat to St Charles PTU 

for providing and hosting the Reception. 

 Because of the federal governmentôs strict HIPAA rules, 

it is very difficult for us to find out about parishioners who are 

hospitalized or in nursing homes.  The patient, or the family, must 

contact us with information. 

 If you know of a parishioner--family or friend--in a 

nursing home, please contact our Parish Office and give us the 

parishionerôs name and tell us which nursing home.  We do keep 

a list and we do visit. 

 Parma Hospital does inform us about hospitalized    

parishioners, but only if the parishioner specifically directs the 

Hospital to contact us.  When we visit Parma, we can ask just for 

the computerized ñSt Charles list.ò  That list has only the names 

of those who have indicated that they would welcome a visit.   All 

other hospitals indicate that the patient or family must contact 

the parish directly. 

 The priests and Brian Pelcin bring the Eucharist to the 

ill and elderly at home around the First Friday of every month.  

Lay ministers of the Eucharist visit weekly.  If you are an         

Extraordinary Minister of the Eucharist and you would like to 

make one or more communion calls weekly, please contact Brian 

Pelcin at 440-884-3030. 

 An important request:  if you have dropped your ñland 

line phoneò and now use only a cell phone, please contact our 

Parish Office and give us your new number.  We occasionally 

face emergency situations:  we need to contact a parishioner and 

we must have a working number. 

 And now a final ñgood housekeepingò reminder:       

congratulations to our newly engaged couples! Please meet first 

with the priest of your choice and get a wedding date and a time 

on the parish schedule book before reserving a hall or selecting a 

band.  We do not want to disappoint any young couples! 

3' -*ɯ8.4ȵ 
#ÌÈÙɯ/ÙÐÌÚÛÚɯÈÕËɯ/ÈÙÐÚÏÐÖÕÌÙÚȮ 
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ÍÖÙÎÌÛȭɯɯ 
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ɯ3ÏÌɯ%ÌÈÚÛɯÖÍɯ2Ûȭɯ%ÙÈÕÊÐÚɯÖÍɯ ÚÚÐÚÐ 
Saturday, October 4th, 9:00am Church Parking Lot 

 

 

Each year on October 4th the Church      

celebrates the Feast of St. Francis of Assisi,     

a saint famous for his kindness to animals.  

In fact, St. Francis was the first person to 

create the Nativity Scene, using barnyard 

animals!  So please bring your pets and join 

us on October 4th at 9:00am as we give 

praise to the Lord for this beautiful earth 

and the creatures upon it.   Questions?  

Contact the   Parish Office (440)884-3030.  Please note that 

the blessing (and a reception to follow) will take place near 

the Parish  Activity Center by the bike racks WEATHER-

PERMITTING.   

Offertory Collection $18,042.24 

ACH / Online / Credit Card 6,383.50 

        Total $24,425.74 

Middle East Refugees $3,672.89 

24-# 8ɯ".++$"3(.- 

2Ì×ÛÌÔÉÌÙɯƕƘȮɯƖƔƕƘ 

 

ɯɯ3ÏÈÕÒɯàÖÜȵ 



ɯɯɯ2Ì×ÛÌÔÉÌÙɯƖƕȮɯƖƔƕƘ3ÞÌÕÛà-ŗÍÛÏɯ2ÜÕËÈàɯÐÕɯ.ÙËÐÕÈÙàɯ3ÐÔÌ 

Prayer is a powerful weapon against the indifference and         

isolation that many young people struggle with in our  society. 

Please join the prayer team that will meet every Sunday night 

from 6:30-8:30pm in Merici Chapel to pray for all the High 

School aged teens who are participating in LIFE Nights that 

week and all teenagers that Christ would win their hearts and 

help build a civilization of love. If you are willing to give any 

amount of time during this 2-hour time slot every week to 

pray for the continual conversion of our young people, please 

contact Fr. Ryan Mann for more details:  FrRyan-

Mann@gmail.com.  

Prayer  

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

.××ÖÙÛÜÕÐÛàɯÍÖÙɯ

 ËÜÓÛɯ/ÙÈàÌÙɯ 

5ÖÓÜÕÛÌÌÙÚȵ 

6.1+#ɯ8.43'ɯ# 8ɯƖƔƕƚ 

*1 *.6Ȯɯ/.+ -#ɯ 

ȹÐÕÊÓÜËÌÚɯ1ÖÔÌɯȫɯ ÚÚÐÚÐȺ 

Mark your calendars for the first                 

informational meeting on Tuesday,          

September 30th at 7:30pm in the JP II room 

of the Parish Activity Center. Attend this 

meeting to learn about dates, cost, itinerary 

and more. Teens wishing to attend World 

Youth Day should ideally be 16 years old   

by July 1, 2016. Anyone wishing to            

participate should be in good health and physically capable of 

doing substantial walking. For any questions or information, 

please call Fr. Ryan Mann or Sr. Denise Marie in the Parish   

Office (440) 884-3030 or email at  FrRyanMann@gmail.com 

 

SAVE THE DATE! 

ɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯ ÕÕÜÈÓɯ'ÐÎÏɯ2ÊÏÖÖÓɯ 

ɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯ8ÖÜÛÏɯ&ÙÖÜ×ɯ 

ɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯ6ÌÌÒÌÕËɯ1ÌÛÙÌÈÛ 
 

 

ɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯ!ÖÙÙÖÔÌÖɤ2Ûȭɯ,ÈÙàɯ2ÌÔÐÕÈÙà 

ɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯ,ÈÙÒɯàÖÜÙɯÊÈÓÌÕËÈÙÚɯÕÖÞȵȵȵɯɯ 

ɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯ,ÖÙÌɯËÌÛÈÐÓÚɯÛÖɯÊÖÔÌȭ 

 
 

 

 
 

'(&'ɯ2"'..+ɯ8.43'ɯ&1.4/ɯ,(-(2318                         

Tuesday, October 7é 8:00-9:30pm Open Gym.  Basketball 

Night in the Corrigan Gym.  Come for some fun and exercise. 
 

Any questions, contact  

Sr. Denise Marie (440)884-3030 or sdmosu1@aol.com or, 

Lena (216)544-6164 or lenamarie6@gmail.com 
 

)4-(.1ɯ'(&'ɯ8.43'ɯ,(-(2318 
(7th and 8th graders) 

Monday, September 22é JHYM Opening Event ð To kick-

off a new year of junior high youth ministry, Sr. Denise Marie 

will speak to all 7th and 8th graders in our day school and in our 

PCRF.  All will receive a calendar of events for the year as well 

as be informed about the history and mission of JHYM. 

Wednesday, October 8é   4:00-5:30pm  ñCity Outreach     

Programò in Lower Parish Hall.  Providence House in Cleveland 

is a place that provides a temporary, nurturing home for infants, 

toddlers, and children whose parents and caregivers are in crisis.  

Speaker, Natalie Leek-Nelson, from Providence House will  

address our junior high students about the mission and work that 

takes place at Providence House.   Our 7th and 8th graders   will  

organize  items into care packages and work on other projects 

needed by the children at Providence House.  

Any questions, contact Sr. Denise Marie, sdmosu1@aol.com,   

440-884-3030. 
 

Any questions, contact Sr. Denise Marie, sdmosu1@aol.com,   

440-884-3030. 

 

/./".1-ɯ%4-#1 (2$1 
Pack 73 will be selling gourmet popcorn 

after all Masses this weekend.  Please 

support our St. Charles Cubs.  Scout popcorn tins 

make excellent gifts! 
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Tuesday, September 23rd 

 

Orientation & Social 

ñIntroduction to Gospels & Parablesò 
 

7:00ð8:30pm / Parish Activity Center 
 
 
 

Allow the Holy Spirit to inspire new perspectives into       

familiar Biblical parables.  
 

Based on Biblical references and THE BETTER PART by 

Fr. John Bartunek, we will take an in-depth examination of 

32 of Jesusô parables.  

 
 
 

Informational brochures and registration forms available in 

the Parish Office and Church turnstiles ð Come to as many 

as you can! 

 -ɯ(-5(3 3(.-ɯ3.ɯ 
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Let the Boy Scouts of Troop 221 make your car sparkle. Just 

come over to the Credit Union parking lot after any of the     

morning Masses on Sunday, September 21st and weôll make it 

shine! Any donation you would care to make will help to      

finance our high-adventure trip to Philmont, New Mexico, in 

the summer of 2015. 

!.8ɯ2".43ɯ31../ɯƖƖƕɯ" 1ɯ6 2' 
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Childrenôs Liturgy of the Word (CLW) has      

returned to the 10:30 Parish Hall mass.  This will 

be our 16th season of CLW here at St. Charles.  

When CLW is to take place during the Mass,   

children ages pre-school through grade 3 will 

prayerfully process out with a Lector who is carrying the        

Childrenôs Lectionary.  The children will process to the music 

room in the Parish Hall, hear the Word of God, carry on a brief 

discussion of the readings, and offer petitions.  They will process 

back to their families at Offertory time.  Our teachers are eager to 

share their faith with the children.  Please contact the PCRF     

Office if you have any questions at 440-886-5668.                                
 

We are also looking for a few new teachers to add to the staff.  

Training is provided, and you will work with another teacher.  

Virtus training is required. If you have not been Virtus-trained, 

training sessions are available.  Please contact Deena Brennan in 

the PCRF Office, at 440-886-5668, if you are interested. 

-.3ɯ +.-$ 
Not Alone deals with realities and adjustments 

necessary when you have lost a spouse.  The 

next Not Alone series will begin on Tuesday, 

October 7th at 6:30pm followed by the next five 

Tuesdays and closing November 11th.   Meetings 

will be held in the John XXIII Room (2nd floor) of the Parish 

Activity Center. If you have recently lost a spouse, consider   

attending this series which deals with coping with the loss of a 

life partner.  It would be helpful to call ahead and register with 

Mark Martin (440)888-2720, Mary O'Hearn (440)884-0977, 

Terri Varo (440)884-7425 or Sophie (440)884-4279. 

+(341&(" +ɯ,(-(23$12 
Attention all Eucharistic Ministers, Lectors, and Altar Servers:  

If you have not received your schedule for October, November 

and December, you can now pick up your copy in the church 

sacristy or in the Parish Office.  

Ɂ,8ɯ% (1ɯ2' 1$ɂɯ&(5(-&ɯ/1.&1 , 
Our annual ñMy Fair Shareò Program begins this month.  Please 

use this opportunity to review your 2015 pledge options and to 

update your registration with the parish.  Make sure your phone 

numbers (including cell phone) and email address have been      

added to your account by listing them on your 2015 pledge form 

when it arrives in the mail in mid-September.  Also, take a few 

minutes to check out one of the newer options in the My Fair 

Share Program ï Online Giving.    Go to the St. Charles website: 

www.stcharlesonline.org and follow the instructions on the 

home page for Online Giving.  You will be amazed how easy 

and  convenient this option can be.  There even is a ñhelpò video 

for you to watch to see if this option is a good fit for you and 

your family. 

http://www.stcharlesonline.org
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3ÞÌÕÛà-ŗÍÛÏɯ2ÜÕËÈàɯÐÕɯ.ÙËÐÕÈÙàɯ3ÐÔÌ 
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6$ɯ-$$#ɯ8.4ȵȵȵ 
 

6ÌɯÞÐÓÓɯÔÌÌÛɯÈÛɯƛȯƗƔ×ÔɯÐÕɯ

ÛÏÌɯ ÊÏÜÙÊÏɯ ÍÖÙɯ Èɯ ÚÏÖÙÛɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯ

ÖÙÎÈÕÐáÈÛÐÖÕÈÓɯÔÌÌÛÐÕÎɯÙÌÏÌÈÙÚÈÓɯÖÕɯ6ÌËÕÌÚËÈàȮɯ

2Ì×ÛÌÔÉÌÙɯ ƖƘÛÏȭɯ 6Ìɯ ÈÓÞÈàÚɯ ÞÌÓÊÖÔÌɯ ÕÌÞɯɯɯɯɯɯ

ÔÌÔÉÌÙÚȭɯ,ÈÓÌɯÝÖÐÊÌÚɯÈÙÌɯÌÚ×ÌÊÐÈÓÓàɯÕÌÌËÌËȭɯɯɯ(Íɯ

àÖÜɯÏÈÝÌɯÈÕàɯØÜÌÚÛÐÖÕÚɯÖÙɯÈÙÌɯÜÕÈÉÓÌɯÛÖɯÈŲÌÕËɯ

ÖÜÙɯŗÙÚÛɯÎÈÛÏÌÙÐÕÎȮɯÊÖÕÛÈÊÛɯ3ÖÔɯÈÛɯȹƘƘƔȺƜƜƘ-ƗƔƗƔɯ

ÖÙɯɯÛÌÏɑÚÛÊÏÈÙÓÌÚÖÕÓÐÕÌȭÖÙÎȭ 

Any questions, call Sr. Denise Marie (440)884-3030.  

Next Meeting ~ September 24th 
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3ÜÌÚËÈàȮɯ2Ì×ÛÌÔÉÌÙɯƖƗÙË 

ɯƛȯƔƔ×Ôɯ,ÈÚÚɯȃɯ2Ûȭɯ"ÏÈÙÓÌÚɯ!ÖÙÙÖÔÌÖɯ"ÏÜÙÊÏ 
 

ñPray, hope, and donôt worry!ò   ð Saint Padre Pio 
 

Prayer is the best weapon we have; it is the key to Godôs heart.  

You must speak to Jesus not only with your lips, but with your 

heart.  In fact, on certain occasions, you should only speak to Him 

with your heart. 
 

Refreshments will be served following in the Lower Parish Hall. 
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